VILLAGE OF
BUFFALO GROVE

Engineering Department
Fifty One Raupp Blvd.

Buffalo Grove, IL 60089-2198
Fax 847-537-5845

Darren T. Monico, P.E.
Village Engineer
Phone 847-459-2523
dmonico@vbg.org

January 23, 2020

Shane Schneider, P.E.

Director of Transportation/ County Engineer
Lake County Division of Transportation

600 W Winchester Road

Libertyville, IL 60048

Re: Arlington Heights Road north of Route 83 engineering design work
Dear Mr. Schneider,

The Village Board approved the attached resolution 2020-7 on January 21, 2020. The resolution
explains how the Village agrees to pay Lake County for the engineering design work, as explained in the
Peralte-Clark contract provided by Lake County, on the Village owned portion of Arlington Heights
Road located north of Route 83/McHenry Road. We appreciate the partnership and working together to
improve service for our residents.

Sincerely yours,

Darren T. Monico, P.E.
Village Engineer

CC: Darrell Kuntz, P.E., LCDOT

An Internationally Accredited
Public Works Agency
Since 2004




RESOLUTION NO. 2020 - 07

A RESOLUTION OF AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE COUNTY OF LAKE AND
THE VILLAGE OF BUFFALO GROVE FOR THE REIMBURSEMENT OF
ENGINEERING DESIGN WORK BY THE COUNTY OF LAKE FOR
ARLINGTON HEIGHTS ROAD FROM ROUTE 83 AND APPROXIMATELY 500
FEET TO THE NORTH

WHEREAS, the Village of Buffalo Grove is a Home Rule Unit pursuant to the
Illinois Constitution of 1970; and,

WHEREAS, the Village is desirous of the County of Lake to design future roadway
improvements for Arlington Heights Road, a road under the Village of Buffalo Grove’s
jurisdiction, from Route 83 to a point approximately 500 feet to the north, for inclusion in
the County’s future Arlington Heights Road Improvement project; and,

WHEREAS, the Village agrees to pay for said design work in the future Project
Specific Agreement for Arlington Heights Road between the Village of Buffalo Grove and
the County of Lake, an agreement which will be created by the County of Lake prior to the
future improvement of Arlington Heights Road by the County of Lake. Said agreement is
expected to be created in 2023 and transmitted to the Village by the County of Lake for the
Village’s review; and,

WHEREAS, the exact scope of work, in the not to exceed amount of $159,632.02,
and as detailed in the attached design contract between the County of Lake and Peralte-
Clark, is included with this resolution; and

WHEREAS, if the future Arlington Heights Road Improvement is not undertaken

by the County of Lake, that all engineering design work and plans for said Village road



portions will be transmitted to the Village of Buffalo Grove for its own use after payment
to the County of Lake for said work.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Village President and Board of
Trustees of the Village of Buffalo Grove, Cook and Lake Counties, Illinois, as follows:

The Village of Buffalo Grove hereby approves this Resolution of Agreement with

the County of Lake.
AYES: 6 — Stein, Ottenheimer, Weidenfeld, Johnson, Smith, Pike
NAYES: 0 - None
ABSENT: 0 - None

PASSED: January 21, 2020

APPROVED: January 21, 2020

ATTEST:

Janet™M: Sirabian, Village Clerk




